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A regularly scheduled meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Cortlandt was conducted on Tuesday, March 9, 2004 in the Vincent F. Nyberg Meeting Room of the Cortlandt Town Hall, One Heady Street, Cortlandt Manor, NY (10567) with the following elected officials and appointed staff in attendance:



LINDA D. PUGLISI



Supervisor

`

FRANCIS X. FARRELL


Councilmember



ANN LINDAU



Councilmember



JOHN E. SLOAN



Councilmember

Absent:
JOSEPH D. CERRETO


Active military duty

Also present: 
JO-ANN DYCKMAN


Town Clerk



THOMAS WOOD, ESQ.


Town Attorney



GLENN CESTARO



Comptroller



EDWARD VERGANO


DOTS Director



KATHLEEN BURLESON


DES D
irector



JEFF TKACS



DES/Safety and Security



CLAUDIA VAHEY



Human Res. Dir.



CATHERINE M. HOFFMAN

Deputy Town Clerk/Steno

* * * * * * * * * *         

MEETING CALLED to ORDER

Supervisor Puglisi called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.

* * * * * * * * * *       

PLEDGE to the FLAG

Supervisor Puglisi led all present in a Pledge to the Flag.

* * * * * * * * * *        

SUPERVISOR’S  REPORTS on PROJECTS and ISSUES

Supervisor Puglisi gave a brief overview of the history of the Millennium Pipeline, a proposal to which the Town of Cortlandt and all its adjacent municipalities have objected with its proposed path across our land from which our community derives no benefit.  She said for over four years we have been battling this unnecessary pipeline that would not only impact our environment, the Hudson River, the Haverstraw Bay area, the coastal zone management area in the Village of Croton, but most importantly the citizenry.  There have been two very recent, significant victories.  One was with New York State Secretary of State Randy Daniels who made a very important decision that the pipeline should not go across the Hudson River impacting those coastal areas.

Also, the State decision was recently upheld by the United States Secretary of Commerce Donald Evans, a huge bonus for the opposition.

Supervisor Puglisi announced that the Town will continue fighting this in Court and will enter into a collaborative effort with the Villages of Briarcliff Manor and Croton to fight in Appeals Court. 

She said that tonight the Town will pay gratitude and give out Certificates of Award for the efforts made by our citizen volunteers to keep our quality of life intact.
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SUPERVISOR’S REPORTS, (cont.)

Awards were presented to the volunteers by the Supervisor and Councilpersons followed by comments from the Co-Chairpersons Dan Glazer and Karen Wells.

* *      

Supervisor Puglisi said her administration has been working very hard and doing everything they can to keep costs under control for the Cortlandt taxpayers.  For twelve years Town taxes were not raised.   This year there will be a very low increase of 2.5%, equating to Thirty Dollars a year for the average assessed property or $0.68 a week.  Town taxes are twenty percent of the overall tax bill.  Twenty percent is Westchester County tax and sixty percent goes to the school district.  Residents are faced with a very large increase in the County tax and she opined that the County administration needs to take a harder look to find ways to be visionary and keep costs and taxes under control.  Town of Cortlandt taxpayers should not have a County tax increase of 28% to 30% in the year 2004 on top of an 18% increase in 2003.  She said a resolution will be adopted at this evening’s meeting opposing the County tax increase that she termed “outrageous.”

She said she does not typically make these public statements, knowing that other venues and agencies are working hard to keep costs under control.  She also understands there are mandates that come from higher up levels of government, but the Town of Cortlandt government is also hit with mandates.  She noted that the Town’s pension contribution of employees increased One Million Dollars this year.

Supervisor Puglisi feels the time has come for a County-wide fiscal task force of responsible people from different entities and venues to work together to see how the County tax can be kept under control for next year.

A letter will be going out to Cortlandt taxpayers to advise of the differential of the Town tax and the County tax.  By New York State Law our elected Receiver of Taxes must collect the County tax, turn it over to the County and guarantee that tax.

* *      

Jeff Tkacs, Homeland Safety and Security officer referred to the Hazard Analysis Report on the agenda, a program that was conducted on January 14th regarding the natural hazards that have the potential to impact our community.  The Town has been able to apply for and receive a grant to develop a prevention and mitigation program.

The Town has received notice from the Department of Homeland Security that we will be receiving additional funding going into the year 2004/2005.

On March 26th there will be a meeting of the Town of Cortlandt Veterans’ Group at which time there will be a presentation of the Red Cross modified preparing for the unexpected program.

Additional information on these programs can be found on the Town of Cortlandt website.
* * * * * * * * * *    

ROLL CALL

On an attendance roll call taken by Town Clerk Dyckman at 8:00 p.m., all Councilmember indicated their presence with the exception of Councilmember J. Cerreto who was absent due to serving active military duty.

* * * * * * * * * *        
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TOWN BOARD REPORTS

Councilmember John Sloan spoke of the lack of presentation by group home agencies in support of their application for a facility.  The Town now receives a one page letter notification.  He said his observation from public meetings that he has attended relative to this subject is that most people are more concerned by the fact that the group home represents a small business moving into the neighborhood;  a business that operates 24/7 that has a number of residents, plus constantly changing staff.  Councilman Sloan agreed that this is a legitimate concern.

He said he feels Cortlandt and the northwest part of Westchester are economically targeted with regard to group home organizations finding affordable housing.  

Councilmember Sloan feels evidence should be provided that group homes actually do provide the nice altruistic, idealistic things that they are set out to do.  He also feels that Albany should give back to the municipalities some of the land use prerogatives.  They should recognize that there are some group homes purchased that are truly in the wrong location.  The latest one at Gallows Hill Road, for instance, would require sharing a common driveway with another resident to accommodate the inflow and outflow of staff.

He further recommended that the County adopt a round robin system of allocating group homes ensuring that everyone would get their “fair share.”

Councilman Sloan gave an update on the Community Room at the Town Center saying a number of students had said in the past they’d like to have a place where they could shoot pool and hang out.  The room has about 4,000 square feet of space and is located  across from the United Artists Theatre.  Meetings have been held over the last few weeks with Town recreation staff, the Lakeland School Board president, students.  The area will be supervised and maintained by the Town of Cortlandt.  The Town is in the process of soliciting donations and putting together a list of needed supplies.  Some donations have already been received.

Councilman Sloan then reported on the Lakeland Education’s Foundation tenth annual dinner dance.  There were three honorees;  Jack Levitz from Colonial Terrace, MaryAnn Harkings, a local attorney and Mr. Greg Varley, who was Lakeland’s national award winning debate officer.  Mr. Sloan has been associated with this foundation since its inception and expressed his pleasure that  this is such a thriving organization.

* *       

Supervisor Puglisi said if anyone in the audience wishes to make a contribution to the Teen Center it would be greatly appreciated.

* *      

Councilwoman Ann Lindau reported that the Economic Challenge Committee has been sponsoring a program designed to promote businesses in our community.  So far there have been three shows.  There will be six shows a week in the future;  three at noon and three at 7:00 p.m.  Next week the schedule includes Domenic’s Cleaners and Cole’s Market.  She asked that people tune in to Channel 78 to watch these programs.

The General Fund finished in 2003 with a surplus balance of $900,000.  To date we have $280,000 set aside to acquire open space in the Town.

* *    
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TOWN BOARD REPORTS, (cont.)

Councilman Frank Farrell said one of the themes of the program promoting local business is businesses which have succeeded beyond the founders to the next generations.  He said this is a very rare occurrence.  Worthy of note is that Domenic’s is in the second generation of family ownership and Cole’s Market is in its third. generation.

He spoke of the LaFarge plant on Broadway, Buchanan that manufactures sheet rock, the focus of one of the resolutions on tonight’s agenda.  There have been problems from time to time with an amazingly strong odor blanketing the town.  Last week the Verplanck Fire Department was called out at approximately 4:30 a.m. by a resident who thought he smelled gas.  It was, instead, an odor emanating from the LaFarge plant.  Attention has also been drawn to dust coming from the plant that coats homes, cars, etc.  Mr. Mason, the complainant, had the residue tested and it turns out to be 98% gypsum.  The Town does not have regulatory authority over the operation of this plant, but the resolution on the agenda tonight urges that the NYS Department of Environmental Conservation and the Westchester County Health Department to look into this.  The Town will do everything possible to lend its support for this plant to “clean up its act.”

Councilman Farrell agreed with the Supervisor that the Westchester County taxes are spiraling out of control.  The numbers are horrific, and when contrasted to the effort put in by this Town Board and its ability to keep a reign on taxes there is no comparison with the County level of government.  

He said the County lobbied for a sales tax as a means of gaining income for their budget, but this sales tax is targeted for northern communities of the County.  The larger cities such as White Plains, Yonkers, New Rochelle won’t be paying this sales tax, but we will.  He said it’s a mystery to him why the County is shifting the burden to us and not spreading it equally to all municipalities in the County is a mystery.

He thanked the Town Board for permitting him to explore various concepts to creating a Youth Center on Memorial Drive in Crugers.  The Town owns a parcel there adjacent to the roller skating hockey rink that is of suitable size.  With the presence of police and emergency personnel, it’s ready access to public transportation,, he said it seems like a good site for a youth center.  Councilman Farrell reported that he had met with the Director of a boys and girls club in Mt. Kisco and came away from the meeting very excited about the possibilities for a new youth center.  He will be meeting with the governing bodies of our schools, Villages, etc. to really get a handle on what would best serve the needs of our youth.

* * * * * * * * * *     

APPROVAL of the MINUTES

Minutes of the Regular Meeting of February 10, 2004 were approved as presented by the Town Clerk on motion made by Councilmember Sloan, seconded by Councilmember Lindau.  All voting AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *         
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PUBLIC HEARINGS

(All Public Hearings conducted at this meeting are to be found fully transcribed in the Official Public Hearing Book located in the Office of the Town Clerk.)

Public Hearing to consider the establishment of the Roundtop at Montrose Sewer District and consent to the formation of a transportation corporation with respect to same.

Town Clerk Dyckman presented and read the Notice of Hearing as had been published in the official Town of Cortlandt newspaper.

Supervisor Puglisi called the hearing to order at 8:20 p.m.  She asked the Town Clerk to be sure the notice of hearing included the words, “as expandable” so the district would be expandable for future use.

Ed Vergano said this is a ninety-two unit rental project located on Route 9A near the Veteran’s Hospital.  It involves construction of a tertiary treatment plant that will be large enough to be made expandable to service the contiguous commercial area.  It will be sited in an appropriate area to allow these modular units to be expandable to about 150,000.  There will also be a transportation corporation.

Geraldine Tortorella, Esq., from the firm of Shamberg, Marwell, Hocherman, Cavis & Hollis, P.C., attorney for the applicant, went through the steps that the County Health Department has asked them to take so that a permit can be issued for approval of the plant to that corporate entity.  

She said the district boundaries at this point and time are simply the perimeter of the property that’s the subject of this development application.  Sometime in the future, if the Town Board were to take over the plant, then the district could be expanded to include additional events this year.  In answer to a question posed by Supervisor Puglisi, she answered that the plant is physically expandable.

The cost to construct the project would be borne entirely by the applicant.  The board is not being asked to expend any funds to acquire improvements or facilities at this point in time and they do not intend to charge any hook up fees to apartment occupants.

Supervisor Puglisi stated that if the Town wanted to expand the district in the future, the actual plant would be modular and expandable so that would be beneficial to the homeowners and business owners in that vicinity.  The facility is composed of ninety-two units, eight of which are affordable and eight for handicapped.

Dan Coppelman,  from Keane Coppleman Engineers, showed a map of the sewer district including the sewer plant siting.  He said the applicant has voluntarily allowed his firm to design a wastewater treatment plant facility conforming to intermittent stream standards in the State of New York, the highest degree of treatment in the state.

He talked about the design of the treatment plant and the design of the expansion, the mechanical process units within the plant and availability of emergency power.  He said the entire collection system within the project site is gravity

There was no one additional wishing to speak and the Public Hearing was closed on motion made by Councilmember Lindau, seconded by Councilmember Farrell, all voting AYE.

* * * * *       
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Councilmembers Lindau and Farrell then moved to adopt the following legislation:

RESOLUTION NO. 99-04 – RE:  Adopt a negative declaration in the matter of the establishment of the Roundtop at Montrose Sewer District and the formation of a transportation corporation.

* *       

RESOLUTION NO. 100-04 – RE:  Adopt an Order to establish the Roundtop at Montrose Sewer District.

* *     

RESOLUTION NO. 101-04 – RE:  Consent to the formation of a transportation corporation.

There was no discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *       

HEARING of CITIZENS, (agenda items only.)

None.

* * * * * * * * * *        

BID REPORTS

Councilmember Farrell moved to adopt the following resolution, as amended, seconded by Councilmember Sloan:

RESOLUTION NO. 102-04 – RE:  AMENDED TO READ, as follows:  “Reject bids opened on March 3, 2004 with respect to the Trolley Station Roundabout and authorize DOTS Director to re-advertise invitations to bid with respect to same.

Discussion:  Ed Vergano said there will be stronger effort made in the next bid to solicit qualified highway contractor’s to rebid the project.  The bids, unfortunately come in substantially higher than his estimates.  There will be a number of alternates in the bids which will go out in the next couple of weeks with the expected award date in May.

Supervisor Puglisi said about $600,000 has been received for this project from Senator Leibel and Assemblywoman Sandra Galef.

Councilmember Farrell said he was disappointed that bids for the roundabout came in so high.  He appreciated the work Mr. Vergano has done on developing the roundabout concept and the board spent a lot of time discussing this and exploring it on their own.  It is an exciting concept to address a problematic intersection in Town in a way that would be unique for Cortlandt.  He said if the roundabout concept turns out to be too expensive, the plan will move forward with a conventional intersection with traffic lights.

There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *        
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REPORTS

Councilmember Farrell moved that the following monthly reports be received and ordered filed, seconded by Councilmember Sloan:

February, 2004 – DES/Office for the Aging, Town Clerk.

There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *         

OLD BUSINESS

Correspondence

Councilmember Sloan moved that the following documents be received and ordered filed.  Councilmember Lindau seconded the motion:

Supervisor Puglisi commented that several of the following items have already been taken care of and repaired.  At next month’s meeting there may be some further decisions made on these citizens’ requests.

Report from DES regarding park patrols in Verplanck.  (Verplanck Residents’ Association.)

* *     

Report from DES regarding drainage issues at Seventh Street and Lake Meahagh.

(G. Ruh.)

* *      

Report from DES on traffic signs in the area of Dimond Avenue/Hill and Dale Road.  (L. Puglisi and A. Minoque.)

* *       

Report from DES on traffic issues on Waterbury Parkway.  (P. and M. Taxter.)

* *       

Report from DES on pavement and access from 105 and 111 Red Mill Road properties.  (V. and D. DeDonna)

* *      

Report from DES concerning condition of Quaker Bridge Road.  (D. Alden)

* *      

Report from DES concerning traffic on Short Hill Road.  (G. Lutton)

* *      

Report from DES regarding maintenance of Red Oak Lane, Hill and Dale Road and Dimond Avenue.  (Letter from group of residents.)

* *     

-7-

March 9, 2004

OLD BUSINESS, (cont.)

Report from DES regarding speeding on Lynwood Road.  (T. Burke).

* *       

Report from DES regarding speeding on Watch Hill Road.  (M. Ruggiero).

* *      

Report from DES regarding traffic safety on Montrose Station Road. (T. Jessup).

* *       

Report from DOTS regarding drainage issues at Seventh Street and Lake Meahagh.  (G. Ruh).

* *      

Annual Stormwater Phase II Report from DOTS,

 * *   

Memo from DOTS with respect to language revision to the Draft Master Plan Document.

* *        

Inspection reports from the Nuclear Regulatory Commission dated February, 2004 with respect to Indian Point Units 2 and 3.

* *      

Letter from David Steinmetz regarding issues at the proposed Emery Ridge Estates subdivision.  Refer, also, to Legal and DOTS.

There was no further discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *        

NEW BUSINESS

Correspondence:

Councilmember Lindau moved the following documents be received and ordered filed, as amended, and the resolution be adopted as indicated.  Councilmember Farrell seconded the motion:

Memo from the Town Attorney regarding an offer to donate property located off Dimond Avenue from Fatimata Sy.  Refer, also to DOTS and the Open Space Committee and Coordinator.
* *     

Letter from Alan and Sharon Kucker with respect to an application to deed property on Inwood Lane to the Town.  Refer, also to DOTS, DES and Legal.

* *        

The Cortlandt Hazard Analysis Report dated January, 2004.

* *        
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NEW BUSINESS, (cont.)

Letter from David Pacchiana requesting a parcel located at 1 Red Oak Trails be included in the Peekskill Sanitary Sewer District.

RESOLUTION NO. 103-04 – RE:  Authorize Pacchiana’s request that a parcel located at 1 Red Oak Trails be included in the Peekskill Sanitary Sewer District  be forwarded to Westchester County for their consideration.

* *     

AMENDED, as follows:  Receive and file a request to close a portion of Highland Avenue for rock removal.  Refer, also, to DOTS, DES and Legal to comment on a two month closure subject to conditions.

* *       

AMENDED. as follows:  Receive and file action by Westchester County to include the proposed Emery Ridge Estates Sewer District into the Peekskill Sanitary Sewer District.

* *      

Revised map, plan and report on proposed Emery Ridge Estates Sewer District.

* *        

RESOLUTION NO. 104-04 – RE:  Adopt an Order to establish the Emery Ridge Estates Sewer District.

There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * *        

Resolutions:

(All resolutions adopted at this Town Board meeting are to be found in full context affixed to the original copy of this document.)

Councilmember Farrell moved that the first resolution be removed and the following resolutions be adopted, seconded by Councilmember Sloan:

REMOVED  - Appoint a Building Inspector/Fire Inspector to fill a vacancy in DOTS/Code Enforcement.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 105-04 – RE:  Appoint Holly Haight as Fire Inspector on a 3/5 basis in DOTS/Code Enforcement.

Discussion:  Ms. Haight, who was present in the audience, was introduced by the Supervisor.
* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 106-04 – RE:  Appoint John Palmiotto to the title Superintendent of Recreation.

* *     
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Resolutions, (cont.)

RESOLUTION NO. 107-04 – RE:  Appoint an Administrative Assistant/Intern in the Supervisor’s Office to fill a vacancy.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 108-04 – RE:  Approve the Cortlandt Community Volunteer Workers’ list with respect to their Service Award Program.

There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * *           

Councilmember Sloan moved for adoption of the following resolutions, seconded by Councilmember Lindau:

RESOLUTION NO. 109-04 – RE:  Authorize the annual library contracts.

* *       

RESOLUTION NO. 110-04 – RE:  Authorize requests for proposals for Cortlandt beautification projects.

* *       

RESOLUTION NO. 111-04 – RE:  Authorize a contract with respect to emergency road repairs after water main breaks.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 112-04 – RE:  Authorize start-up funds in the amount of $15,000 for teen center activities at the community space in the Cortlandt Town Center.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 113-04 – RE:  Authorize the Town’s continued opposition to the Millennium Pipeline.

* *       

RESOLUTION NO. 114-04 – RE:  Object to the tax increases from Westchester County for Cortlandt residents in the last two years.  (48% for the average assessed property.)

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 115-04 – RE:  Authorize an agreement for construction of a turning lane on Croton Avenue with the developer of Emery Ridge subdivision.

There was no discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * *       
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Resolutions, (cont.)

Councilmember Lindau moved to adopt the following, seconded by Councilmember Farrell:

RESOLUTION NO. 116-04 – RE:  Resolution with respect to Emery Ridge subdivision and recreation projects and an open space parcel.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 117-04 – RE:  Authorize creation of a Little League size ballfield at the Sprout Brook Park site.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 118-04 – RE:  Authorize the Director of DOTS to proceed with plans for a new Youth Center on Memorial Drive.

* *      

RESOLUTION NOS. 119-04 and 120-04 – RE:  Authorize two Consent Judgments with respect to Michele Vourliotis and Arthur Pidoriano and Cara Sax.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 121-04 – RE:  Authorize the uncollected water rents for 2003 to be collected with the 2004 Town Tax Levy.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 122-04 – RE:  Designate a portion of the 2003 General Fund surplus to the Tax Stabilization Fund.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 123-04 – RE:  Schedule a Special Town Board Meeting for March 29, 2004 to declare the Town Board as lead agency with respect to the Draft Master Plan.

There was no further discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *       

ADDITIONS to the AGENDA

Councilmembers Farrell and Sloan moved that the following items of business be added to the agenda.  All voted AYE.

Councilmembers Farrell and Sloan then moved that the following documents be received and ordered filed and the resolutions be adopted:

Correspondence:

Draft GEIS scoping document and draft executive summary pertaining to the 2003 Master Plan from DOTS.

* *     
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ADDITIONS to the AGENDA, (cont.)

Resolution No. 13-04 from the Planning Board with regard to amending the Zoning Ordinance to exempt contractor’s yards which lawfully exist in a residential zone.

* *     

Annual 2003 New York State Financial Report.

* *     

Letter from Westchester County regarding restoration of Bee-Line bus routes.

* *      

Memo from the Economic Challenge Committee regarding showing tapes on the Town’s public access channel.

* * * * *      

RESOLUTION NO. 124-04 – RE:  Appoint two seasonals to the Department of Environmental Services.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 125-04 – RE:  Award an RFP with respect to concession services.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 126-04 – RE:  Resolution of complaint to LaFarge Corporation with respect to dust and odor issues.

* *      

RESOLUTION NO. 127-04 – RE:  Schedule a Public Hearing for March 29, 2004 to consider extending the building moratorium.

There was no additional discussion.  All voted AYE.

* * * * * * * * * *      

BUDGET TRANSFERS

None.

* * * * * * * * * *       

REPORTS from VARIOUS DEPARTMENTS

None.

* * * * * * * * * *       

REPORTS from STANDING and SPECIAL COMMITTEES

None.

* * * * * * * * * *       
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HEARING of CITIZENS, (second)

Speaker:  David Pacchiana

Subject:   Questioned process with his application on tonight’s agenda.


     (Explanation given by T. Wood.)

* *     

Speaker:  Adam MacNeil, 12 Montrose Station Road.

Subject:   Presented petition signed by over three hundred Town residents in 

     
     support of Larry and Susan DeResh and read letter giving history of 

     events surrounding their application for a building permit.

* *      

Speaker:  Colleen Kelly, 175 Tate Avenue, Buchanan

Subject:   Read letter from G. MacNeil, 12 Montrose Station Road re. L. and S. 

DeResh case before ZBA.  Copy to be found at end of the original copy of this document.

T. Wood responded to these statements, giving a history of the events

surrounding this case, saying it is not the Town who is stopping anyone from operating under the building permit.  It is the Justice of the Supreme Court who has stopped the work under the permit.

* *       

Speaker:  Susan McDonnell

Subject:   Read letter from Cortlandt WATCH asking the board to extend the

                 building moratorium.

Supervisor Puglisi said the board is holding a special meeting on March 29th on this very subject.  If approved, the moratorium will be extended to October 4, 2004.

* * * * * * * * * *        

ADJOURNMENT

Councilmembers Lindau and Farrell moved the meeting be adjourned at 9:10 p.m.  All voted AYE.









Respectfully submitted,









JO-ANN DYCKMAN,









Town Clerk
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